THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY AUSTIN May 29, 1930. Mr. J. F. Evans. Altus, Oklahoma. Dear Mr. Evans:-I have just returned from a trip into Northeast Texas, to find your letter from Breckenridge. On this trip I stopped by Arlington in an attempt to find you, but could find no one who knew of the Fort-Dal Dairy. I was very anxious to see you upon this trip and to talk with you at considerable length about the history of West Texas. I am very glad to have your letter and to get your permanent address. Will you please advise me if you will be in Altus during the entire summer. I expect to be back in North Texas or perhaps Northwest Texas sometime late in the summer and in case you are there at that time, I should like the privilege of coming to see you. Do you recall the exact date of the organization of the Panhandle Stock Association? The nearest I have is Spring, 1880. I would appreciate also a list of the first officers if you remember them. With best wishes, I am Sincerely yours, J. Evet s Haley, Collector in Research. JEH: C